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Mission Prayers 

Mission prayers are provided to our WELS churches for use in weekly worship, bulletins, newsletters, and prayer lists. Each week’s request asks God’s blessings on a different area of WELS ministry. The first prayer each month is written to coincide with the showing of WELS Connection.

January 5
WELS – Lord Jesus, when we reflect on the past year, we are astounded at your blessings. We praise your Holy Spirit for moving members of our church body to be involved with ministry at their own congregations, in mission fields, and with disaster relief efforts. We thank you for increased enrollment at our ministerial education schools. We glorify you for opening doors for us to connect with people around the world so that we can bring your gospel of forgiveness and eternal life to more people than we ever could have planned. Please bless us in 2020 as we continue to be good stewards of your kingdom of grace. Amen.
January 12
President Schroeder – Holy Spirit, none of us deserves to be a part of your kingdom, let alone called to serve your people and you, yet you have given us this privilege through the church. We ask you to continue to be with Rev. Mark Schroeder as he serves as president of our synod for another term.  Give him zeal, strength, and wisdom to direct our areas of ministry; and move us to support him with our labors and prayers. By your grace, increase your kingdom through our humble efforts. Amen.
January 19
Lutheran Leadership Conference – Father of all, some things never change: our sinful nature’s attitude and actions, and your Spirit’s work through the message of forgiveness of our wickedness. At this week’s synodwide Lutheran Leadership Conference, give the attendees new ways to share your Good News with a sin-sick world. We pledge to keep nurturing your believers and reaching out to the lost since you have given us that commission. Bless the conference’s presenters and listeners. Amen.
January 26
Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary – Lord Jesus, Head of the Church, we ask you to guide this time of transition at Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary as new men are called to replace several long-time professors. Prof. Richard Gurgel will be leaving the seminary to serve as president of Martin Luther College beginning this summer. Prof. James Tiefel retired at the end of 2019, and Prof. John Brenner plans to retire in June 2021. While we thank you for their faithful service, we ask that your Spirit call for these positions the men you have in mind and be with them as they help train our future pastors. Amen.

February 2
Hymnal Project – Lord Jesus, you have given different gifts to the members of your body, the Church. We thank you for those with musical abilities who are compiling our new hymnal and its complementary resources. May these worship materials enhance our grasp of your Word and move our hearts in praise. Thank you, also, for the modern technology that allows us to more easily expand the use of these resources for our congregations and families. Amen.

February 9

East Asia – Satan and his allies never rest; you know this, Lord. Because many people still hate you and your Word, we have been forced to withdraw our missionaries and their families from East Asia and move them to nearby, less-hostile countries. Yet from history we have seen that persecution has helped spread your Word. We ask you, Lord, to do that again here. Be with the missions and their pastors in this time of stress. Give them strength, Lord God, to bear persecution, continue to faithfully share your gospel, and lead more souls to you. Amen.

February 16
Commission on Inter-Church Relations – Lord God, bless the WELS Commission on Inter-Church Relations as they work to preserve and strengthen the bond of confessional fellowship with church bodies already united with us and to extend the bond of fellowship with churches where we find unity in doctrine and practice. Thank you that in the past two years so many church groups from Africa, Asia, and Latin America are requesting fellowship with our synod. Continue to build your church around the world, Lord Jesus, and guide our Commission on Inter-Church Relations as it works diligently to strengthen these relationships. Amen.
February 23
Multi-Language Publications – Heavenly Father, be with our brothers and sisters in Africa as they work with WELS Multi-Language Publications to develop ministry materials in the many different languages used by the people around them. Guard the process against challenges including illnesses and armed conflict, and provide sufficient resources to complete the work. May the work on these publications progress quickly for the purpose of bringing more of your people into your kingdom. Amen.


